
   

Kirkby Lonsdale Town Council 

 

Chair       Mr. Mike Burchnall 

Town Clerk      Mr. Kevin Price, Braeside, Crook, Kendal.  LA8 8LA.  07712-430932    

kevtherev7@hotmail.com 

1st March 2023 
 
Dear Councillors,   
 
You are summoned to attend a meeting of Kirkby Lonsdale Town Council to be held 
at the Lunesdale Hall (Bective Room), Kirkby Lonsdale, on Wednesday 8th March  
2023 at 7pm.   
 
There will be a short pre-meeting for Town Councillors at 6.30pm. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 

Kevin M Price  
 
Kevin M Price.  Town Clerk. 
 

AGENDA: 
 

1. Apologies for absence - to receive apologies from Councillors unable to 
attend this meeting. 
 

2. Minutes of the last meeting - minutes of the meeting of 22nd February 2023 
(circulated) to be approved and signed by the Chair. 
 

3. Requests for Dispensations - the Clerk to report any requests for 
Dispensations to speak and/or vote on any matter where a member has a 
disclosable pecuniary interest. 

 
4. Declarations of Interest - to receive declarations by elected and co-opted 

members of interests in respect of items on this agenda. 
 

5. Public Participation - to receive comments or questions from residents, which 
may become agenda items for a future meeting. 
 

6. ‘Respect’ meeting – to receive an update from Councillor Muirhead. 
 

7. ‘The Ram’ – to receive an update from Councillor Marczynski and the Clerk. 
 

8. Play Park – to receive an update from Councillor Marczynski and to consider 
quotations for repairs (if available) 
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9. Community Share Meeting – to receive an update from Councillor Burchnall 
 

10. Coronation weekend – to receive an update from Councillor Burchnall 
 

11. Town Council Facebook Page – to agree on the creation of a Town Council 
Facebook Page, within the guidelines set out in the revised social media policy 
(example attached, and proposed Digital Communication Policy to be adopted, if 
agreed) – Councillor Bradshaw. 

 
12. Kirkby Lonsdale Relief in Need Charity – to confirm Janet Bradshaw as the 

Council’s appointed Trustee – Councillor Buswell. 
 

13. Memorial – Alan Day – to discuss the possibility of a memorial to Alan Day, 
former Chairman of this Council as well as being most active in the community. 
(Councillor Buswell) 
 

14. Planning sub-group - to note the following comments, submitted by the Clerk, 
since the last meeting: 
 
SL/2023/0138  Targ Brow, Robraine.  First floor side extension.  No objections. 
 
SL/2023/0125  Hill Top Tearnside.  Variation of condition  2 (approved plans) 
attached to planning permission SL/2020/0329 (Replacement single storey rear 
extension, detached home office and workshop, alterations to the existing 
extension and replacement windows throughout).  No objections. 

 
15. Reports - to receive reports from County and District Councillors (if present). 

 
16. Finance: 

 
a. To pay any outstanding accounts (to be circulated) 
b. To consider making a grant to the Cricket Club, towards the 

replacement of their pavilion. 
 

17. Save Ruskin’s View (SVR) – to receive a fund-raising updated from Laura 

Keeler. 

18. Correspondence:  Any relevant correspondence received since the last meeting 
will be noted, together with any action taken. 
 

19. Future events - to receive details of relevant future local events. 
 

20. Date of next meeting – Wednesday 12th April 2023 at the Bective Room, 
Lunesdale Hall, Kirkby Lonsdale at 7pm. 


